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Each week refreshments are 
served in the Church Hall after 
the 10.30am service. 

All are welcome. 

 

St Andrew’s Church website: 
www.standrewskyrenia.org 

 Diocesan website: www.cypgulf.org

Why not “sign up” on the St A’s website to 
automatically receive news, magazines, pew 
sheets etc into your In-Box?

http://www.standrewskyrenia.org/
http://www.cypgulf.org/
http://www.standrewskyrenia.org/
http://www.cypgulf.org/


 

 At the Council meeting held on                 
Monday 9th September 2019 the main item on the 
agenda for that meeting was labelled "The Future 
of St Andrew's" and was, and is, directly related to 
our search for a new Chaplain.   

One of the main topics under discussion was how much we could afford 
to pay for a new Chaplain, whenever we might be able to appoint one.  
Our previous Chaplain resigned suddenly in May 2018.  Once she 
tendered that resignation the Church Council began the search for a new 
Chaplain by drawing up a parish profile and a profile of the person they 
were looking for to lead us into the future. But because of the ongoing 
unavailability of the Hermitage we have no accommodation to offer a 
new Incumbent.  So, we cannot proceed to make a new appointment. 

Now that might seem to some people to be the wrong way of approaching 
this task.  Surely if we have faith and trust in God then God will not only 
find the right person for us, God will also provide the means for us to be 
able to pay for that person.  And if we are truly doing what God wants of 
us here in St Andrew's, Kyrenia, then God will also provide the 
wherewithal for us to carry out our mission to God's glory and to the 
advancement of God's kingdom here in this place in our time.  And they 
would be absolutely right 

And it is to this end that we have started a monthly prayer gathering on 
the first Thursday of each month, following the mid-week Holy 
Communion service, to pray only for St Andrew's, for our search for a 
new leader, for our mission here in Kyrenia, and for God's grace to 
prosper us and provide for our needs.  And we know that prayer will be 
answered. 



But like all prayer, the answer will come through the grace and guidance 
of the Holy Spirit moving in peoples' hearts to respond to God's will for 
us and for our community. 

For as we read in Luke's Gospel, chapter 14 and verses 28 to 32: 

…. which of you, intending to build a tower, does not first sit down and 
estimate the cost, to see whether he has enough to complete it?  
Otherwise, when he has laid a foundation and is not able to finish, all who 
see it will begin to ridicule him, saying, "This fellow began to build and 
was not able to finish." Or what king, going out to wage war against 
another king, will not sit down first and consider whether he is able with 
ten thousand to oppose the one who comes against him with twenty 
thousand?  If he cannot, then, while the other is still far away, he sends a 
delegation and asks for the terms of peace. 

Jesus here is telling us that we must carefully plan for the future, 
otherwise like the man building the tower or the king we will be doomed 
to failure. 

Or in the specific case that I'm talking about - employing a new Chaplain 
- we cannot in all conscience employ someone without knowing that we 
will be able to continue to pay them for the duration of their employment 
with us. 

And it is because of this that the Council, in discussion with the diocese, 
have concluded that we are not able to pay a full stipend for a Chaplain, 
rather that the most we can currently afford is to pay someone 
approximately half wages plus expenses and, if required, pension 
payments. 

Now this isn't as drastic as it may seem, because that is the way St 
Andrew's has largely operated in the past. Chaplains have tended to be 
more mature persons, chronologically gifted, as it were, who were, for 
example, in receipt of a pension from either their years of service in the 
church, or from previous employment if they received their call to 
ministry later in life. So, many Chaplains were ex-Forces who had 



completed their military service, perhaps even here in Cyprus, and then 
decided that there was still a bit of life left in the old dog and why not   
use it here in Kyrenia. 

But, I hope, like, the majority of clergy who have a true vocation, they 
would not have said, "Oh don’t call me on such-and-such a day because I 
only work part-time. Call the Churchwardens instead." I do hope that 
wouldn’t or didn’t happen. 

But we cannot, and should not, rely simply on the good will, or even 
conscience, of an ordained minister and expect them to be available 24 
hours a day, 7 days a week, at our beck and call, under such employment 
conditions. For that in any other occupation would be called abuse. 

The other thing which came out of our discussion on finance at Council  
is the need for us to be able to plan and budget for all the various calls   
on our resources: primarily to employ our Chaplain but also to manage 
the day-to-day running expenses of St Andrew's. 

For one of the unique problems we have as a Chaplaincy, which doesn’t 
occur in most parishes in the worldwide church, is that our worshipping 
congregation consists essentially of three elements: 

Permanent residents of North Cyprus - those of us who live here 
all year round. We reckon that's about 30 - 35 people on our 
electoral roll - the church's membership list, if you like 

Swallows (a term which some people dislike but forgive me for 
using it) - people who have residences "back home", wherever that 
may be, and also here in North Cyprus, spending part of the time 
in each one throughout the year. 

Visitors who come here on holiday and who we are delighted to 
welcome to worship with us. 

All of us who attend or support St Andrew's will probably see yourself   
as fitting into one of these categories.  And it is only from you that we, 



here in St Andrew's, can look for the financial support we need -          
let's be brutally honest - to simply keep going.  St Andrew's is a totally 
self-supporting organisation: we receive no financial assistance from the 
wider Church, be it diocese or Anglican Communion.  All our financial 
needs have to be met from within ourselves, and the bulk of our finances 
have to come from direct giving: 

• from the money which people put on the plate each Sunday which, of 
course, in our situation varies in value as exchange rates fluctuate so 
wildly - the Turkish lira which you give this week is now worth roughly 
half of what it was at the beginning of last year when converted in 
pounds sterling, which is what a lot of our major expenses, including 
Chaplain's wages, are paid in.  Also, many of our congregation are on 
fixed incomes, or, in the case of many of our wonderful students who 
support us in so many other ways, on little or no income at all, bless 
them. 

• from generous donations or bequests made to the church: some of 
which are for specific purposes which, to be frank, does not help with 
our budgeting since that money has to be "ring-fenced" for that purpose. 
Donations and bequests are best received to help run the church 
wherever the money is needed. 

• from regular giving by standing order in pounds sterling to the church's 
bank in the UK. 

• Another vital source of income for the parish, which does not cost the 
giver anything, is if those who can and who meet the criteria laid down 
- primarily being a UK taxpayer - use Gift Aid. 

So, on behalf of St Andrew's we appeal to those who are able to give 
whatever you can by Standing Order, utilising Gift Aid (again, if you are 
able). 

And to our swallows and visitors, those of you who may be supporting 
your own home church sacrificially, when you're away, if you can, please 



continue to make a donation, occasionally or regularly by standing order, 
and Gift Aid, to your other spiritual home here in St Andrew's. 

The giving leaflet which is available in church and the website at https://
www.standrewskyrenia.org/giving/ show how to help St. Andrew's 
financially in these varied ways. 

And as we read in 2 Corinthians 9 and verse 7: 

Each of you must give as you have made up your mind, not 
reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. 

Amen 

!  

Please remember to 
inform the Wardens if 
you know of someone 

who is unwell or in 
hospital. We often hear 
people say, ‘I thought 
you knew’. It is better 
that we hear several 
times than not at all.



!

!  
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The Revd Colin Backhouse, RIP    

          
We were deeply saddened to learn of the 
death of the Revd Colin Backhouse 
who passed away on 3rd September 2019. 

Colin was a man with a deep and personal 
faith which he shared freely with all whom 
he met.  Following his retirement from 
parish ministry he gave many years 
additional service to the Church by 
assisting in St Andrew's, Kyrenia and 
other churches within the Diocese of 
Cyprus and the Gulf.  Always with a 
ready smile and a word of encouragement he brought many people to a 
deeper understanding of their faith and their own personal walk with     
Jesus Christ. 

After a service celebrating his life Colin was laid to rest on 24th 
September in the parish of Bluntisham in the Diocese of Ely where he   
served for many years. 

Our deepest sympathies are extended to his wife Ingrid and their family. 

Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, 
and let light perpetual shine upon him. 
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To The Friends of St Andrew’s 

A letter from Pat Etherington 

Hello Everyone, 

After what seems a very long time I’m back,  Still in a bit of 
a pickle as nothing is where I thought I’d put it but we will 
get sorted, I hope.  Picking up a chest infection on my way 
back hasn’t helped at all, of course. 

Most of us will have heard of the Ordination of Justin Arnott 
on Saturday 21st September and I’m sure you will be 
pleased to hear that he will be preaching again to us during 
the month of October. 

Over the last month we have welcomed back several of our 
swallows and also quite a lot of visitors to our services and 
they have certainly been a varied selection from across the 
globe. 

Sunday the 29th saw us celebrating our Harvest 
Thanksgiving.  The Celebrant was our own Reverend Michal 
and the Preacher was the Very Reverend 
Jeremy Crocker, Dean of the cathedral.  
I think I can safely say the church was 
full!  The ladies had done their usual 
sterling job for the Bring  Share Lunch 
and as I heard one remark “the result 
was awesome!”  It was lovely to be able 
to sit in the courtyard and chat to 
people and catch up on their news. 

All the items donated to the Harvest 
Thanksgiving display will go to the Tulips Food Bank. 
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There was an item on the pew sheet announcing target the 
Kurban Bayram  collection has raised £500 and a 
presentation will be made to the Kemal Saraçoğlu 
Foundation for Children with Leukaemia. 

Now that I have moved I don’t have a garden with flower 
beds any more.  Just a patio and pots instead but I’m going 
to give my Mangetout another go and see how I get on.  I’ve 
got a convenient stone wall I can throw some netting over 
so I’ll give that a try.  I’ll just have to wait for the weather 
to cool down a bit and make sure I don’t forget to water 
them. 

I think that is all for now. 

Love from Cyprus 

     Pat E    
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The Ozanköy Home Group meets in the home of Steve 
and Sally Bishop each Tuesday at 10.30am. This autumn we are 
discussing the New Testament letter of 1 John as well as enjoying 
fellowship, prayer and refreshments together. All are very welcome – All 
are welcome - please email stevebrcs@yahoo.co.uk or call Steve on 0533 
8742076 if you need directions. 

The weekly Lapta Home Group meet on Wednesday at 11am for study, 
prayer and fellowship. The Group will not meet on Wed 9th October.  
Meetings will resume on Wed 16th October at 11:00 with a new course 
studying the Creeds, their historical significance, the meaning of faith 
including being part of Christ's wider Church, along with themes of 
salvation and eternal life.  

We begin and end with prayer and fellowship, enjoy coffee/tea etc together, 
sometimes even cake!

We look forward to welcoming anyone wishing to join us. Email Richard 
randcdobbs@gmail.com or call on 0533 8449965 for more information. 

mailto:stevebrcs@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:randcdobbs@gmail.com


 

WHEN - There is no speaker available for the 
October meeting 

WHERE - St Andrew’s Church Hall  
TIME - 11am 

If you have any ideas/contacts for future meetings 
please contact Gordon Hayes - gordonhayes@aol.com or 0533 887 9142 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

            Kurban Bayram 

The Kurban Bayram collection made in St Andrew's for 2019 raised the 
fantastic total of £500.  We will now contact the Kemal Saraçoğlu 
Foundation for Children with Leukaemia and the Fight Against Cancer to 
arrange for a donation to be made to that most worthwhile cause.  Sincere 
thanks go to all who contributed so generously.

 

GAÜ YOLU, üniversite sokak karaoğlanoğlu Kyrenia 
0392 8223792 

mailto:gordonhayes@aol.com


Visiting Celebrants 

We are honoured that the Right Revd Henry Scriven, who will be on holiday 
in North Cyprus, kindly offered his services via Bishop Michael to any Parish 
in the Diocese on Sundays in October.   Taking advantage of this, and the 
generous offer of cover for a further Sunday by the Revd Justin Arnott, to 
whom we offer our sincere congratulations following his priesting in the 
Cathedral on 21st September, together with the Revd Peter Day.  Bishop 
Scriven will celebrate and preach on Sunday 13th and 20th October, 
and Justin on 27th October. 

Bishop Scriven served for many years with the South American Missionary
Society.  He was consecrated as Suffragan Bishop in Europe by Archbishop
George Carey in 1995.  He was also commissioned by Edmond Browning as an
assistant bishop to the Convocation of American Churches in Europe.  From
2002 to 2008, Bishop Scriven served the Diocese of Pittsburgh as assistant
bishop. 

He was elected as interim General Secretary of the Evangelical Fellowship of
the Anglican Communion (EFAC) by the organization's executive committee on
16 July this year.

The bishop is great-great-grandnephew of Joseph Scriven, Irish poet, best
known as the writer of the poem which became the hymn "What a Friend We 
Have in Jesus".



Diocesan Prayer Requests 
During this month please add the following 
Diocesan needs to your prayers

Link with Thika Diocese:  Pray for Bishop Julius 
Wanyoike, his clergy and people, for the continued three-way relationship 
between Cyprus and the Gulf, Thika, and Exeter. 

Jebel Ali: Christ Church hosts 42 diverse congregations.  Pray for the new 
worshipping venue for St Catherine’s in Silicon Oasis; that it may be a place 
of church growth.   Pray for other Christian communities in Dubai, who 
struggle to find a proper worshipping location due to the current 
regulations.  Pray for the transient nature of our congregation, especially 
those who are returning to home countries in the near future or for those 
who have recently arrived in Dubai. 

Link with Exeter Diocese - Pray for Bishop Robert, his clergy and people. 

Famagusta: St Mark’s - The vast majority of Christians in Famagusta are 
international students in the local university and thus St Mark’s 
membership is mostly students.  Rejoice that God is not only reconciling, 
but also providing for the needs of our congregation and those in the 
community around us.  Pray that we might stand fast in our struggles of 
witnessing and humble service within a wider Muslim and increasingly 
unhelpful environment.  Pray that the challenge of lack of resources for the 
chaplaincy and ourselves, might not distract us, but rather keep us humble 
and thankful for all the blessings we do have. 

Jerusalem and the Middle East Church Association - Pray for those who 
promote and support our Province. 

Oman: The Protestant Church in Oman - is a partnership between the 
Anglican church and the Reformed Church of America. Serving around 1,000 
people in four English language congregations, an Arabic and a Korean 
congregation and host about 60 other congregations in two compounds.  
Pray for inter-denominational harmony, and the resourcing and 
encouragement of the many different pastors/priests who use the various 
church campuses in Oman. 

Clergy with permission to officiate - Pray in thanksgiving for clergy who 
offer voluntary ministry. 



A Very Special Day 

Bishop Michael Lewis and the Diocese of Cyprus and the Gulf warmly 
invites you to a celebratory eucharist to be held at the Church of St Andrew 
in Abu Dhabi in the United Arab Emirates on Sunday 17th November, 2019 
at 6 pm. Please see attached official invitation. If you need any assistance 
regarding accommodation in Abu Dhabi please do not hesitate to be in touch. 

Georgia, PA to the Bishop Diocese of Cyprus and the Gulf 



  

Adverts 

We carry advertising to 
help cover production 
costs and are very 
grateful to our 
advertisers for their 
support. We produce an 
average of 80 copies per 
month plus reproducing 
the magazine on our 
website. 

Fees per year: 

1/8 page ….£20.00 

1/4 page …. £40.00 

1/2 page …. £70.00 

Full page ……. £125.00 

If you wish to place an 
advert please contact our 
Editor, Anne Lloyd

Check out CyprusScene 

http://cyprusscene.com 

for your Daily News of 
Life and Times in Cyprus

http://cyprusscene.com/
http://cyprusscene.com/


New Priests for Cyprus 
Deacons Justin Arnott and Peter Day were ordained to the priesthood on the 
Feast of St Matthew, Saturday 21 September 2019, at St Paul’s Cathedral Nicosia. 
Fr Justin serves at the cathedral while Fr Peter has recently taken on particular 
responsibility for St Mark Famagusta in the wider parish of Ammochostos.



!  

Seeking spiritual support? With the Bishop's blessing, the Diocese invites an 
experienced  UK spiritual director, Rev’d Roy Shaw, to visit the island twice 
yearly, March and October, to see people one-to-one for support in their 
prayer journey and relationship with God. Roy is also available for skype 
meetings at other times. If you would like to meet with him, please get in 
touch directly at:  revroyshaw@gmail.com 

mailto:revroyshaw@gmail.com


GLORIA’S PANELS    

On Sunday 22nd September 2019 a beautiful panel depicting the Holy 
Trinity was unveiled and dedicated in St. Andrew's church.  Part of a 
series depicting the church's liturgical year the panel was lovingly made 
by Gloria Tattersall and Pat Etherington.

Trinity: - The latest panel to be completed in the wonderful series that 
Gloria Tattersall has been using her extensive talents on. 

Gloria described her latest work to me:  A peaceful panel with a 
background of triangles reflecting trinity, painstakingly pieced by Pat 
Etherington. Thank you Pat.  

Central to the panel are three linked gold circles, in which sit a Gold 
Crown for God the father, a red [depicting his blood] Cross for Christ     



his son, and the dove for 
the Holy Spirit. No words 
needed. 
We thank Gloria and Pat 
for their exquisite 
needlework and patience, 
and pray that these gifts 
will continue to enhance 
the worship of the faithful 
in St. Andrew's for many 
years to come. 

 



HARVEST LUNCH 
Once again St. Andrew’s Church was full to overflowing as we 
celebrated our Harvest Thanksgiving on Sunday 29th September 2019.

We were delighted to welcome the Dean, the Very Revd Jeremy 
Crocker, as our guest preacher.   We were also blessed in that organist 
Jenny Stott again joined us to lead our worship, as she did last year.

Following the service our Harvest Brunch was held in the church 
grounds, with the sun smiling down on the many members of the 
congregation who joined us for a delicious repast provided and served 
by so many willing volunteers.

Our sincere thanks go to all who helped in any way, and to those who 
joined us for our celebration.

 

 





 
 

Do you need a venue for an event. Why not consider hiring the hall 
with kitchen and bar. We can also hire out tables, chairs, crockery, 
glasses, etc. For further information about any of the above please 
contact our Hall Administrator, Sally Birt  -                                   
0533 821 6038 or harries.r.2@ gmail.com 

!  
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Our giving should be a prayerful and spiritual expression of all this, like 
giving a gift to a loved one. When we give we are not paying our dues, but 
engaging in an act of thanksgiving. Over the past few years we have seen the 
wider community join with us in giving to those who are needy throughout the 
world as well as locally. Of course we need financial contributions in order to 
sustain all that we do. Anything you feel able to give, however small, will be 
deeply appreciated and understood as encouragement to us to build this work 
here. 

We are now a UK registered charity and we would ask those of you who 
believe in and support our ministry to change the way you give, and channel 
it through our charity. Regular giving no matter how small by standing 
order does facilitate forward planning and budgeting. The St Andrew’s 
Church Kyrenia UK Charity makes it easy to donate by: 
Direct Transfer to the bank account: details below. 
Weekly envelopes in Church 
Regular giving by Standing Order: 

Donors from around the world may donate using the 

wonderful organization Click on  icon on the Church website 
and follow the guidance. 

Bank Details 
Bank: Unity Trust Bank, Nine Brindley Place, Birmingham, B1 2HB 
Account No: 20372187 
Sort Code: 60-83-01 
Account Name: St Andrew’s Church Kyrenia UK Charity 
BIC: CPBKGB22 
IBAN: GB15UYTB60830120372187 
Many Kibris residents find our Gift Aid Envelopes scheme the most convenient 
means to make regular donations to St Andrew’s. Our Gift Aid Officer maintains 
a register of donors and their “envelope number”. So, each week, the donor just 
needs to write their number on a donation envelope and place it in the 
collection. If you wish to join this scheme and obtain an “envelope number” 
please contact our Gift Aid Officer John Worton-Griffiths, who will ask you to 
complete the Gift Aid Declaration. 



!  



“He will sit as a refiner and 
purifier of silver.” 

There was once a group of women studying the book of Malachi in the Old 
Testament. As they were studying chapter three, they came across verse 
three, which says: “He will sit as a refiner and purifier of silver.”  This 
verse puzzled the women, and they wondered what this statement meant 
about the character and nature of God.  One of the women offered to find 
out about the process of refining silver and get back to the group at their 
next Bible study.  That week this woman called up a silversmith and made 
an appointment to watch him at work.  She didn’t mention anything about 
the reason for her interest beyond her 
curiosity about the process of 
refining silver. As she watched 
the silversmith, he held a piece of 
silver over the fire and let it heat 
up. He explained that in refining 
silver, one needed to hold the 
silver in the middle of the fire 
where the flames were hottest as to 
burn away all the impurities. The 
woman thought about God holding 
us in such a hot spot – then she thought again about the verse, that he sits 
as a refiner and purifier of silver. She asked the silversmith if it was true 
that he had to sit there in front of the fire the whole time the silver was 
being refined. The man answered “Yes”, and explained that he not only 
had to sit there holding the silver, but he had to keep his eyes on the silver 
the entire time it was in the fire. If the silver was left even a moment too 
long in the flames, it would be damaged. The woman was silent for a 
moment. Then she asked the silversmith, “How do you know when the 
silver is fully refined?” He smiled at her and answered, “Oh, that’s easy. 
When I see my image in it.” If today you are feeling the heat of this 
world’s fire, just remember that God the Father and His Son Jesus Christ 
are refining you. "You are predestined to be conformed to the image of 
Christ." - Author Unknown                      Contributed by Gloria Tattersall 



Remembrance 

November is traditionally a time of Remembrance as the autumn gradually
fades away and the darker nights of winter close in, even here in Cyprus.

This year we will once again remember all those whom we have loved and 
lost, and who are now in a closer walk with God.  On All Soul's Day, 
Saturday 2nd November, at 2:00pm we 
will have a Service of Thanksgiving at 
which candles will be lit and the names of 
those whom we wish to remember will be 
read out.  Please write the names of anyone 
whom you would like to be remembered 
on the sheets by the door of the church 
which will be placed there nearer the day 
and announced in the pew sheets.

Sunday 3rd November will be observed as All Saints' Sunday.

The following week, 10th November, is 
Remembrance Sunday.  There will be an Act of 
Remembrance at the 10:30am service in St Andrew's 
followed by The Royal British Legion Service of 
Remembrance at the British Cemetery in Kyrenia      
starting at 12:30pm.



             
  

10.30AM SERVICE 
DUTIES 

The Chaplain requests that 
all readers, intercessors and 
chalice bearers are at 
church by 10.15am at the 
latest on the weeks they are 
on duty for prayers before 
the service. 

Please note that I will be 
away from 14th October until 
Christmas, at the 
earliest.  If you are unable to 
do an allocated duty would 
you please arrange a swap 
yourselves.  
  
I can still be contacted by  
email: (preferred) 
jgraham@serenos.net;     
mob: +90 (533) 838 6143.        
If you do swap your duty 
please ensure that it is 
recorded on the master list 
in the Vestry. 



 
 

Items for the next magazine should be with the editor by 28 October 2019.   
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FINDING ST ANDREW’S 

OTHER CHURCHES IN 
NORTHERN CYPRUS 

******* 

ST MARK’S ANGLICAN 
CHAPLAINCY, 
Famagusta 

Services -Every 
Sunday at 11am and 
5.30pm 

******* 

ST ELIZABETH OF 
HUNGARY, Kyrenia 
Roman Catholic 

Church 
(on the right hand side of 

the road (Ersin Aydin 
Sokak) 

Mass - Every Sunday at 
12 noon


